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AQUITAINE BRANCH– ROYAL NAVAL ASSOCIATION
Chairman: Shipmate Ken Napier MBE

Chazarem, 47290 Beaugas

Email      napier.chazarem@wanadoo.fr     www.rna-aquitaine.com           Tel 05 53 01 72 80 
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD AT l’ETOILE, ST NEXANS ON WEDNESDAY 13TH JANUARY 2016

1. MEMBERS PRESENT: Ken & Pam Ayling, Chris Barnacle, Val Clarke, Steve & Linda Collins, Chris Corner,  Rena D’Aubrey, Robin Faulkner-Smith, Henri & Jeannette Kastelein, John & Judy Mills-Baker, Mike Minter, Ken & Sue Napier, Dave Pegg, Don Pike , Liz & Dave Rolfe, Neil & Julie Wilde. 
2. APOLOGIES: Mike Beale, Bee Brown, Chantal Chanteloup, Ernie Coster, Tony Gribbon, Antoinette Henry, Geraldine Jackson, Brian & Jill Johnson, Gareth Mulloy, Ray & Di Pemble, Arnold Seynnaeve, Virginia Sheridan,  Gerard Vauxion.
3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM AGM 2015: The minutes of the previous AGM were approved.
Proposed John Mills-Baker, seconded Don Pike.

4. ELECTION OF COMMITTEE: The existing committee were all happy to continue as in 2015 with the exception of John Mills-Baker as Standard Bearer. He is to be replaced by Neil & Julie Wilde. Proposed Val Clarke, seconded Ken Ayling.

5. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT: The Chairman began by stating that the total number of members was 95 at the end of 2015, including himself as a Life Member and one Honorary Member. This compares to 90 at the start of the year. He pointed out that we try to maintain our ratio of 4:3 Full Members to Associate Members, and that approximately 2/3 of those who attended the lunches this year were Full Members.  There were 12 monthly lunches averaging 37 people per lunch, the most popular as always being the Trafalgar and Christmas lunches. Several extra lunches were held at Eyguerande, Bordeaux, and Bergerac after commemorative events.    The Branch sent Loyal Greetings to Her Majesty the Queen to celebrate her longevity as Queen, and a champagne toast was drunk at the September lunch. The cost of the lunches varied from 16-25€. He pointed out we are always happy to hear of new venues, and we are still looking for a central restaurant which can cope with bigger numbers. The Standard was paraded at Bergerac for the 8th May and the 11th November, at Monteton for Remembrance Sunday, at Villeneuve-sur-Lot for a 1944 Remembrance event and at Bordeaux for the Cockleshell Heroes commemoration. Poppy wreaths were laid at the Bergerac ceremonies. He thanked the individual committee members for their support and work in 2015. The monthly raffles did well, raising 1296€which is used for Branch champagne, given to those who have been in hospital or who have celebrated a special birthday or anniversary. This also goes towards the monies given to service charities each year. It was pointed out that our library was started with a donation from an Atlantic Convoy ex Wren, but that there are many of the larger, reference books which are never looked at. The branch connections with RFA WAVE RULER continues, but the liaison with Fregate AQUITAINE has foundered. We have four affiliated serving men: RM Commando Jack Lithgow, a training instructor at Lympstone; Cdr Darren Houston who has just returned from the USN War College to become Commander of HMS QUEEN ELIZABETH; Lt Cdr Alex Meyer who is now at Northwood, programming escorts and Nigel Budd who is administering RFA personal at Whale Island. The 2nd class RNA stamps, organised by Ken Ayling have been a big success. Some are used for RNA correspondence but many have been sold to members. Ken pointed out these are still valid as although the French postage costs have risen they are not marked with a value. He pointed out the RNA’s central monthly newsletter is published on their site every month as is our own letter on our own site. He gave a special thank you to Brian Johnson, who is our webmaster, for the excellent work he does in keeping it up to date. He concluded his report by thanking all the members who attended the meeting and wishing everyone all the best for 2016.
6. TREASURER’S REPORT: Dave Pegg started his report by saying that the income in 2015 was 3703.89€, 138.45€ less than in 2014. The income is mostly from annual subs and raffle ticket money. The deposit account – Livret A has 2690.83€ and the current account 1013.06€. The expenditure, exceeded the income by 138.28€ . This small loss can be offset against assets of stamps which are still available, and a small stock of champagne bought for welfare purposes. He concluded by thanking Liz and Dave Rolfe, who audited the accounts, and Ken and Sue Napier for helping him in his first year as treasurer.

The auditors for 2016 will be Dave Rolfe and Don Pike

7. ALLOCATION OF FUNDS:  In order to keep the approximately 2000€ which is set aside for emergencies there are 1800€ available for donations to charity.  It was agreed that as in the past it would be dispersed as follows:
RNBT
-
    500€

WRNSBT -
    500€

ARNO - 
    500€

SSAFA France – 300€

Proposed Liz Rolfe, seconded Mike Minter

8. SOCIAL PROGRAMME: The Trafalgar Lunch will be held on Wednesday 19th October. In the absence of Ken Ayling as Rum Bosun, Neil Wilde will officiate!

Lunch venues and costs were discussed. The average cost of a lunch is about 20€. Liz and Dave Rolfe offered to host a lunch, hopefully an outdoor one, in the summer.
9. RECRUITING: Several members have returned to UK in 2015 and will therefore not be renewing their membership in 2016. We will all continue to encourage ex RN personnel to come along and hopefully join.

10. THE LIBRARY: The future of the library was discussed as John Mills-Baker is unable to bring too many of the books along, also many restaurants do not have enough space to display it. The question of sending some of the bigger less used books, or the more valuable ones to RN museums was discussed and rejected for the moment. The list of books is on the RNA Aquitaine website. Don Pike proposed that in future should you wish to borrow a book, look on the website and an email to John will ensure he brings it to the next lunch. On this basis John is happy to continue to look after the library but would be happy to accept any help anyone can give. Steve Collins also suggested that if anyone reads a book they can recommend they should send their comments either to Ken for forwarding, or direct to Brian Johnson, webmaster, to be added to the site.

11. ANY OTHER BUSINESS: Pam Ayling pointed out that when she went on to RNA central site our Office Bearers had not been changed since 2014 and were therefore out of date. Ken Napier will contact HQ.

Don Pike asked for more Mariner’s Tales. He also passed on best wishes from Terry Cattermole who returned to UK last year.

Ken Ayling proposed a vote of thanks to Ken and Sue Napier.

The meeting closed at 11.55am.

COMMITTEE 2016
Chairman 
-
Ken Napier

Vice-Chairman -
Ken Ayling

Secretary 
-
Sue Napier

Asst Secretary -
Pam Ayling

And Welfare

Treasurer
-
Dave Pegg

Asst Treasurer -
Ray Pemble

Committee Member - 
Chris Corner

Raffle Organiser -
Rena D’Aubrey

Librarian
-
John Mills-Baker

Standard Bearer - 
Neil & Julie Wilde

Signed on original:  KM NAPIER
